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Notes from the Village Hall 
 

Effective September 1, 2010, residential and business electronics such as 
computers, monitors, TV and other video display devices, fax machines, 
DVD and VCR players, printers, and cell phones will be banned from  
landfills and incineration.  Manufacturers are now responsible for collecting 
and recycling those electronics from households and schools.  Computers, 
computer accessories, televisions, cell phones, and other electronics contain 
harmful materials including lead, mercury, cadmium, other heavy metals, 
and chemical flame retardants.  When disposed of illegally, these chemicals 
can leach into the environment where they may affect human and  
environmental health. These items can be disposed of at the Manitowoc 
County Recycling Center located at 3000 Basswood Road, Manitowoc, WI 
for a small fee. 
 
Chipping Dates:  August 3rd & 17th 
 
Recycling Pick-Up:  August 13th & 27th 

Prepare for your vacation beforehand 
Here are some health-related travel tips to keep in mind, 

especially if you are planning to travel abroad: 
 

Before you leave the country, check to see which  
immunizations may be needed.  
 
Check in with your health care provider, especially if 
you have a chronic medical condition. Discuss ways to 
handle any on-going medical conditions that may be 
affected by travel. 

 

Be sure to bring an adequate amount of all required 
medications and medical supplies. Keep these items 
with you in your “carry-on” bag while traveling by air. 
Leave them in their original containers or packages. 
 
It’s a good idea to check the Transportation Security 
Administration (www.tsa.gov) website for the newest 
updates on permitted and prohibited items, including 
medicines that you are allowed to carry onto an air-
plane. 

 

When traveling to other countries, it may be helpful to 
carry a letter that is signed and dated by your health 
care provider on letterhead stationary. This letter should 
clearly state your need for all prescription medications 
and any special medical equipment (particularly for 
syringes if you are diabetic). Otherwise these items may 
be confiscated at border crossings as suspected  
contraband or illicit drugs.  
 
Consider carrying a medical alert card or wearing a 
medical alert bracelet or necklace that clearly identifies 
your condition.  
 
Taking these simple steps while traveling will help  
ensure a safe and memorable trip. Bon voyage! 

 

And, don’t forget, if you need a  
physical before school starts, make an 

appointment early! 

 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse  

practitioner at Aurora Health Center  

in Reedsville. To schedule an  

appointment, call 920-754-4337.   

 

Reedsville Farmer’s Market 
             At Behnke’s Community Center 

 Starts on August 3rd and every  
           Tuesday until September 28th.  It will  
              run from 4pm - 8pm.  We need vendors.   

   Call Bonnie Korstad at 754-4690. 

Breakfast of Champions 
Sundays, 9am - 1pm 

 
All proceeds go to the organizations. 

Served by members of these fine organizations. 

 
1st Sunday - Panther’s Football Team 
2nd Sunday - Amvets Post 1032 

3rd Sunday - American Legion & Auxiliary 
4th Sunday - Preservation of St. Mary’s 

 
Support your local organizations at  

Fox & Hounds 



Mondays at Fox & Hounds 
Fresh Smelt Plates - $6.50 

Includes cole slaw, fries, and rye bread. 
5pm - 8pm 

Plus Sandwich Menu - includes pizzas. 

Zumba Classes Offered 

Mon. and Wed. - 3:30 - 4:30  
at the Elementary School. 
May also offer a 7-8pm class 
with location to be announced.   
If interested please contact -  
Rae Kubik - 920-681-0602 

Panther Pride Club News 
The 3rd annual PPC Fun walk/run & children’s walk/run was held June 
26th in conjunction with the annual Firemen’s Picnic and was a huge 
success. Special thanks to the Reedsville Volunteer Fire Department for 
including the PPC run in the event and all those who participated.  
Donations to local cancer research funds will be part of the proceeds 
from the walk/run and will be announced in the next Reedsville News. 
The PPC is seeking volunteers to be part of an expanded board, anyone 

interested please contact Vicki Ambrosius at 920-864-2105 
 

PPC 2009/10 donations as of 6/19/10   

Junior class fund  $425 

Yearbook/School nwsppr  $300 
Volleyball Fund   $375 
General School Fund  $50 
Towel Warmer/Athletic Dept $500 
Girls Softball Radar Gun $500 

FCCLA    $250 

FBLA                                                $250 

Girls Softball              $625  

Girls Track                                      $425 

Boys track   $690 

Boys Basket Ball   $500 

Cross Country   $250 

Girls Basketball   $600 

Lioness RHS Scholarship fund $480 

National Honor Society  $250 

Digital Cameras Yearbook $230 

TOTAL TO DATE            $6694 

 

Website; http://www.pantherprideclub.com/ 
Precious Memories Daycare & Preschool 

132 W. Menasha Ave., Whitelaw 

Daycare 6 weeks - 12 years 
5:30am - 6pm year round 

State Licensed Daycare with Nutritious Meals & Snacks 
Age Appropriate Activities  

 

3 Year-Old Program, Tues. & Thurs., 8:30am - 11:30am,  
Cost - $75 a month. 

4 Year-Old Program, Mon., Wed., & Fri., 8:30am - 11:30am,  

Cost - $85 a month. 

Optional lunch and one extra hour - $5 per day. 
Program will consist of activities designed to stimulate social,  

emotional, physical, and intellectual growth of children.   
Any questions or to enroll your child please call 732-3473.   

 

Enroll Anytime!  And let the fun and learning begin! 

Thank You! 
Thanks to all of  you who supported our 
8th Annual Relay for Life Cancer Team’s 

Bake and Rummage Sale.   
It was a huge success because of  you.  
Next year our fundraiser will be for Lou 
Gehrig’s Disease & M.S. Research.   

Thank you for your support, 
Pappy’s Pride 

Reedsville Area Garden Club News 
 

Twenty people attended a Garden Club luncheon 
at Fox & Hounds on July 15th.  Fifteen members 
of the Sturgeon Bay Garden Club came for lunch 
and then visited the Reedsville Day Lily Farm,  

Solaris Farms for the afternoon.   
The Reedsville Area Garden Club members are 
busy watering and pulling weeds in the seven  
gardens they planted plus planters on  

Manitowoc Street.  

Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:  Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 



If you are interested in adding  
something to the community calendar,  

please send your information to 
ragd@reedsville.org 

and we would be happy to add it. 

Village Newsletter 
Village Board Minutes 
Community Calendar 
Business Directory 

And much more……. 

Manitowoc County Recycling  

Center Electronic Collection Fees 
For more information call - 920-683-4333 
Or visit www.manitowocrecycles.org 

Guidelines  

Do not break bulbs, they should remain intact. 
It is advisable to tape the terminals of batteries for safety. 
Call ahead if bringing in large quantity or heavy items. 

Fees 

Computer Monitors    $10 each 
Microwaves   $10 each 
TVs less than 27” diagonal $10 each 
TVs more than 27” diagonal $20 each 
Other Electronics  $0.25 per pound 
Batteries   Free 
Ballasts - non PCB  $0.55 per pound 
Ballasts - PCB   $0.88 per pound 
Fluorescent Bulbs under 4ft. $0.30 each 
Fluorescent Bulbs over 4ft. $0.40 each 
Compact Fluorescent Bulbs $0.30 each 
Incandescent, Flood,  
and Spot Light Bulbs  $0.20 each 
High Intensity Discharge Bulb $1.25 each 

Waste Tire Collection 
Manitowoc County residents and businesses can drop off their 
waste tires at the Manitowoc County Recycling Center. 

September 13 through September 25 
 

Fees (5 tires or less) 

$1.50 - per car tire or smaller 
$2.50 - per standard truck tire 
$7.00 - per semi truck tire 
$12.00 - per tractor tire 
Quantities of 6 or more tires will be weighed and charged 9 cents 
per pound or $180/ton. 
 
Tires with rims will be charged by the pound. 
Please register at the Main Office before dropping off tires. 
Residents and businesses with large quantities of tires should call 
the Recycling Center.   

For more information call - 920-683-4333 
Or visit www.manitowocrecycles.org 

Where Its At 

www.reedsville.org 

Beginning with the September 2010 issue 
of the Reedsville News we will be listing 
Reedsville area businesses from our 
Reedsville Business Directory located at 

www.reedsville.org 
If you are a Reedsville area business not 
found in our directory or you would like 
to change your information listed in the 

directory please contact 
ragd@reedsville.org or 920-901-9417. 

Support area businesses and  

community organizations.  It is 
what makes our community thrive. 



Fox & Hounds 
Free Delivery  
in Reedsville  

5pm - 8pm Daily. 
Call - 754-4086 

An Open Letter to Reedsville Area Residents 
 
As many of you may have noticed, the Reedsville Athletic Association and 
Reedsville Area Youth Sports organizations, along with a great crew of  
volunteers have built a new concession stand at the softball diamond. 
     It has handicap accessible bathrooms, a concession window on each end, a 
small weather canopy and storage in the “upstairs”. The “brick” and vinyl  
exterior certainly dresses up the facility. 
     In that light the committee would like to make this facility something to be 
proud of. The fence is of need of repair, the field needs a new “mix” and the 
“upstairs needs some finishing off”. Hence, we are reaching out to the  
community to ask for donations to continue to improve the facility. Any  
monies in excess will go towards the other ball field facilities in the village. 
     If you would like to donate in your name, or in memory of someone, please 
send your donation to either Tom Wenzel, 510 Ponderosa Dr., Reedsville, WI 
54230, Or Al Dietrich, 412 Ponderosa Rd., Reedsville, WI 54230. Make checks 
payable to Reedsville Area Youth Sports. A sign is up acknowledging  
previous donations. Future donations will be added to the plaque. This is a  
tax-deductible donation. 
 
The level of tax-deductible donations are: 
 
 Base Hit-----$50-99           Double-------$100-249             Triple-----$250-499 
 
 Home Run----$500 to $999             Grand Slam----$1000 + 

Level of donation: (circle one)- 
 
Base Hit-------Double-------Triple-------Home Run-------Grand Slam 
 
Name of donor:___________________________________________ 
 
in memory of_____________________________________________ 
(optional 
 
Thank you for your support! 

Reedsville Athletic Association       (officers)    Reedsville Area Youth Sports 

Jamie Mangin                                                        Jim Brandt 
John Sloma                                                            Cory Kiekhaefer 
Tom Wenzel                                                          Al Dietrich 
Gary Brochtrup                                                     Gloria Bubolz 
Tom Dvorachek                                                     Dan Bratz 
Becky Grimm                                                        Roxanne Roffers 
Kevin Wendland                                                    Scott Bloemer 

Need a babysitter or  

a dog walker?   
My name is Morgan Koch and I 

would like to work for you.  I live 
right in the village  

of Reedsville and I have my  
babysitting certification from the 
Red Cross. I will work during the 

summer or school year, even  
weekends!  Please call me today - 

920-422-1435. 

McCoy’s Lawn Care  
Need help with your lawn 

clean up or mowing?   

Give us a call for all  

your lawn care needs.   

McCoy Mack - 920-754-4194 

New Guidelines for the Reedsville News 
Due to many submissions after the due date in the past 
and many ads that are placed running very long, I have 
had to place some new guidelines on the Reedsville 
News that I will begin following strictly.  The preferred 
method of submission is email at ragd@reedsville.org. 
If you do not have email please submit to the Village 
Clerk/Treasurer no later than noon on the due date!   

All submissions past noon on the due date 

will be NOT be included in the Reedsville 

News - NO EXCEPTIONS.   

All submissions should run under 225 

words, with some exceptions for  

relevant community information from 

community organizations.  Those  

submissions over 225 words will be  

subject to editing or will not be included  

in the Reedsville News.   
The Reedsville News continues to enjoy serving the 
community.  Please follow the adapted guidelines and 
if you have any questions or concerns please call Carrie 

at 901-9417 or email ragd@reedsville.org 

 
The next due date for the September Reedsville 
News is August 20th.  Please continue with your 
information about the community and ways to 
help others grow in our community. Thank you. 

The Miracle Worker Upholstery 

I would like to take this opportunity to 
than those of you from the Reedsville 
area that have brought your upholstery 
business to me.  It is greatly appreciated.  
In addition to my stock of fabrics I also 
carry Greenhouse fabrics.  This new  
fabric company has a full line of vinyls, 
suedes, microfibers, and tapestries.   
With the Greenhouse line, I now carry 
over 8,000 fabrics.  Please contact me 

for your upholstery needs.   
Thank you,  

Lucas Behnke 
920-418-0372 


